
 Hanover Township Sewer Authority

Regular Meeting Minutes

April 18, 2011

Hanover Township Building

Mr. Lavalla called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Chairman John Lavalla, Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, Treasurer Nancy Voelker, Secretary Tim Seech, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer Dr. Leonard Pensis, Project Engineer John Rae, Solicitor John Salopek, Office Manager Diane DiBattista.  As well as approximately 10 township residents/property owners.  

Mr. Lavalla announce that prior to this the Authority Board held an Executive Session for litigation settlement for the WCCED Agreement. 

Mr. Lavalla asked for corrections or additions to the minutes of March 21, 2011 meeting. 
Mrs. Voelker made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; seconded by Mrs. Paden;
Motion carried.
Mrs. Voelker presented the Treasurer’s Report for March 21, 2011 (corrected copy) with beginning balance in the Operating and Expense Account as of February 1, 2011 of $28,801.47, February deposits of $22,345.45 (difference $4,404.60), and February expenditures of $7,372.37 with an ending balance of $43,774.55 (difference $4,404.60) on February 28, 2011. Balance in the Pennvest Account on February 28, 2011 was $43,368.52.  Balance in Tap Fund Account on February 28, 2011 was $153,872.67. Report for April 18, 2011 with beginning balance in the Operating and Expense Account as of March 1, 2011 of $43,774.55, March deposits of $25,666.96 transferred $23,092.03 from Tap Fund Account to Operating Account #8787, transferred $29,106.72 from Tap Fund Account to Operating Account #8787 total deposits of $77,865.71 and March expenditures of $86,014.81 with an ending balance of $35,625.45 on March 31, 2011. Balance in the Pennvest Account on March 31, 2011 was $43,368.52; transferred $21,684.26 from Tap Fund Account to Pennvest Account #9763.  Balance in Tap Fund Account on March 31, 2011 was $83,600.44. Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by Dr. Pensis; Motion carried. 

Mrs. DiBattista provided invoices paid prior to this meeting of $2,566.14 and bills to be paid.

Total bills to be paid $14,172.30 for a total amount of $16,684.44. 
Mrs. Paden mentioned that on Mark Lashhorn’s bill the service call on bad circuit boards called E-One and sent board back to them and they sent back and said there was nothing wrong. We were concerned on the other boards, also on one of the boards there was a black marking on the back of it. Mr. Lashhorn said that on any of the boards sent to E-One they would sent back to us and said that there isn’t anything wrong with the board.  Trombold sent their Representatives down here checked the board just like Mr. Lashhorn checks and said the board is bad change it, but they tell us that the boards aren’t bad everytime. We will talk with E-One.
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Mrs. Paden mentioned on 4/14/2011 we have bad chemicals again with Bioxide 71.  Our tanks will have to be drained and cleaned out and we need new chemicals.  If we do not have Bioxide 71 then we will have the grease again.  Mr. Rae mentioned that Bioxide 71 was helping with the sulfides that are already formed that is why we went to Bioxide 71; Mr. Lavalla asked
Mr. Salopek if he would be able to check on when the Consent Decree is over.  
Mr. Seech mentioned on the list of bills Hanover Township Reimburse KLH Engr. - $660.00 letter of explanation does not have a description on this.  Mrs. Paden said that we will not pay the $660.00, Tepco - $147.03 we will pay and then we will get reimbursed.  New Total of Invoices to be paid  $16,024.44.  Mrs. Paden made a motion to pay the bills as presented in the amount of $16,024.44; seconded by Dr. Pensis; Motion carried. 

Correspondence per Mr. Salopek the Pennvest Letter was for the process to get the DCED approval for the Pennvest Loan and the PNC Credit Line for the guarantee done by the Township.
Under old business, Mr. Lavalla mentioned the Pennsylvania American Water Shut off Procedures. Mr. Salopek said since the March 21, 2011 meeting he did not get a chance to check over the Agreement, but he will check it over.
Mr. Lavalla next Policy & Procedure Review Mrs. Paden mentioned that we have to discuss in question on the Rules and Regulations.  There are four different ways to determine dwelling.
We need to look at these Rules and define it more.  

We were talking about a possible discount and setting the tapping fee and would pay by 60 days you would be able to get a discount. Mr. Salopek if we wanted a discount program Mr. Rae would have to run the calculation and then you can set a price and then you have your maximum. 
Mr. Rae said that Pennvest is asking for a Rate Resolution.  In Phase I, Tap Fee is $3,500.00 average bill is $70.00, could be changed later discretion of the Board, not locked into that you just set it.  Mr. Salopek said that we need a Rate Resolution to give to Pennvest.  For Pennvest 
Tapping Fee is $3,500.00 and will be $78.00.  Mr. Seech said that we were going to offer if you pay before 60-day notice to connect if they pay by the date given it would be $3,500.00.  If the customers did not connect by then and if they didn’t connect within the next 60 days they were going to pay $4,500.00. Mr. Lavalla said that $3,500.00 is the initial Tap Fee.  We need the Rate Resolution right now for Pennvest that we are setting the Phase II Tap Fees at $3,500.00
Mr. Lavalla asked Mr. Rae about the status of Back Flow Valves.  Mr. Rae said that I was trying to get Weirton to take care of this so we wouldn’t have to Bid.  They didn’t respond yet.  Mr. Seech thought Mark Lashhorn was going to do this.  Mr. Rae said that we would have to bid the material.  Mrs. Paden mentioned that we need to get this done so we have no more problems. It has been approved.  Mr. Rae said that the bid would be less than $10,000.00 of charges.  It would be advertised for ten days and we will discuss at May 16th meeting.  We will open the Bids then.  This has already been authorized.
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Solicitor Report Mr. Salopek mentioned the only update on the Pennsylvania American Water Amendment to the Agreement will check it over.  To update we finished the PNC Line of Credit the Closing was Friday, April 15, 2011, we finished signing the documents on Thursday, April 14, 2011.  We are working towards the Pennvest Closing, which will occur on April 27, 2011.  

Engineer Report Mr. Rae mention there were no excursions in the month of March.  I have two (2) Requisitions, on Requisition No. P2-1 for Phase II,  (No. 1)  to pay off PNC Bank the first line of credit to pay the amount as of April 21, 2011, this will be drawn on the second line of credit and will be paid off and account closed.  Payoff balance is $490,022.74.  (No. 2)  Thorp Reed & Armstrong is the Bond Council for PNC Bank the invoice for $9,750.00. This will be signed and sent to Joe Miller and they will do the internal paperwork from the old account to the new account.  Requisition No. P2-1 (Phase II  - Requisition No. 1).  Mr. Salopek mentioned that he met with Joe Miller he didn’t see any reason to open up a new account they will use the same accounts and he felt that the signature cards we signed back in January, 2011, will apply to all accounts.  Need to make a motion on Requisition No. P2-1.  Mr. Lavalla asked for a motion to accept Requisition No. P2-1 in the amount of $499,772.72. Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Requisition No. P2-1 in the amount of $499,772.72; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.
Mr. Salopek in regards to Mr. Rae’s question if we need two Requisitions, unless we keep the two one for Phase I and one for Phase ll. Mr. Salopek said that the old form will be in the future for Phase I and you will be making payments out of the Tap Fee Account and anything for Phase 2 will be out of the newer Account.  Mr. Rae said that we have five or six sources of funds for Phase 2, we will be going though it at every meeting which source of funds it will be coming out to pay the Requisition.   Mr. Lavalla asked for a motion to accept Requisition No. 70 in the amount of $39,204.32. Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Requisition No. 70 in the amount of $39,204.32; seconded by Mr. Seech;  Motion carried. 
Mr. Rae on LSA we had an issue that they said that we were not able to award certain contracts until September 2011, but we needed to award the contracts to close Pennvest.  They issued something called a letter of no prejudice. LSA project proceeding is not going to jeopardize our LSA. We are not going to lose our grant we can proceed,  we can occur our expenses consider eligible.  Pennworks that is the one of $537,000.00 grant that will only cover expenses through June 2011, we asked to extend it even a couple of months, by Law they cannot extend if we don’t use it we lose it.  Mr. Rae talked with the contractor who is doing the Interceptor he thinks that he can proceed end of this month and he will get the other ones working on 22 to get with him. They want paid for what’s called stored material, they buy all the pipes and manholes for the contractor and store them some place and they want paid for that, we will be able to use all that grant if we can get them started the end of this month. Mr. Rae will confirm with Pennvest there have been a couple documents they received in the last few days with PNC that are financing and check with them to see if we will still close on April 27 or 28, 2011. Also, schedule a Pre-construction Meeting for April 29, 2011; at the Pre-construction you invite all the Contractors, invite all the regulators, basically the Agency that issued permits;  Penn Dot, DEP, Sol-Consolvation, Corr of Engineers, on the lists, invite the Township, we tell the contractors this is how it is going to go and everyone reads them the right act and give them a notice to proceed. 
Mr. Rae said that were trying to keep the Township in compliance with the order for DEP start by May 1, 2011. If you issue a notice to proceed by May 1, 2011, their clear. Pre-construction meeting will not have to be advertised.  We did get all the Executed Bonds and Insurance Agreements from the contractors that uploaded all of those to Pennvest.  I will give the 
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Authority copies of the Executed Documents once they are all together.  Allegheny Power we have been on them for an updated electrical service agreement for the plant. Hopefully, we will get this by the end of the week. They will need that executed by the Board and the fee paid; the fee from the last agreement was $10,948.00. They said it might go up some since it has been four (4) years since they put that together.   Allegheny has to run power from a pole on Steubenville Pike by Bavington Roadhouse, they have to set a pole and run across Steubenville Pike on Bavington Road and they can run the poles up through there but they have to clear some trees on the bank.  They will run it so far on Bavington Road and stop then the contractors will bring it on site. Mr. Seech asked who is backing their survey, a general contractor.  They have sent a lot of submittals and prints; they are getting it staked out so when they get the notice to proceed they can go.  The water company will put a new service in, again the water lines are on the opposite side of Bavington Roadhouse, so the water company has to tap it and bring it across the road and set it up and a meter and we will pick it up from there and run it through the Shaffoni’s property that the Authority bought (14 acres).  The Bavington Roadhouse property goes just a little beyond their parking lot and the Authority’s property starts.  Once we get the notice to proceed, we will get the utilities started. 
Mr. Salopek said under new business should be HTSA Rate Resolution (A);   No. (C) Amendment to Resolution No. 2011-8, this will actually be a new Resolution No. 2011-13, that will be a New Reimbursement Resolution that makes clear that we intend to reimburse general funds and the PNC Line of Credit for project cost incurred with the proceeds of the Pennvest Loan. Resolution No. 2011-8 only said general funds did not have the PNC Line of Credit in there.  This will be Resolution No. 2011-13.  Mr. Lavalla make a motion to accept Resolution No. 2011-13 that will be a New Reimbursement Resolution that makes clear that we intend to reimburse general funds and the PNC Line of Credit for project cost incurred with the proceeds of the Pennvest Loan.  Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Resolution No. 2011-13 that will be a New Reimbursement Resolution that makes clear that we intend to reimburse general funds and the PNC Line of Credit for project cost incurred with the proceeds of the Pennvest Loan; seconded by Mrs. Voelker;  Motion carried.   (A) HTSA Rate Resolution No. 2011-14; Rate Resolution to notify Pennvest that the Tapping Fee at this point if $3,500.00 and the expected monthly rate is $78.00. Can be amended by the Board. Mr. Lavalla make a motion to accept HTSA Rate Resolution No. 2011-14; Rate Resolution to notify Pennvest that the Tapping Fee at this point if $3,500.00 and the expected monthly rate is $78.00. Can be amended by the Board. 
 Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Resolution No. 2011-14;  Rate Resolution to notify Pennvest that the Tapping Fee at this point if $3,500.00 and the expected monthly rate is $78.00.  Can be amended by the Board; seconded by Dr. Pensis;  Motion carried.

Mr. Lavalla next carbon filters for air release.  Mr. Rae said that we have the equipment we just need to replace the carbon filter absorbs the H2S within it.  Cost might be a couple hundred dollars.  Mr. Rae said that we should authorize Mark Lashhorn to purchase the Carbon Filter that would work until the backwater valves are replaced.  Check out the previous invoices.
Mrs. Paden talked about the pump station on Bucey Road when we have trucks entering the area.  Landscape was never completed on the driveway the trucks pulling in have no area pulling off on the side of the road.  Talked with Mr. Lashhorn what it would cost to remove the bank landscape the area in front with mulch the estimated cost $1,200.00. Mr. Seech asked if we are sure that it is Penn Dot Right of Way, we need to get Tom Padulla Inspector for Penn Dot.  Mrs. Paden mentions if we get approval from him, can we go ahead and work on this.  
-5-

Mr. Rae said that we should contact Penn Dot first and see what they need and what we plan on doing. If we will need a permit or not then we can go from there to continue. 
Mr. Seech said that he had a map drawn up on Victor’s Lane.  Victor’s end and Rocky Lane begins. Mrs. Paden questioned if we have the Right of Way for this area. Mr. Rae mentioned that the one Owner brought in his deed that he has permission to use that road to get utilities back to that property.  It was more than 150 feet off the road it was in a process of being built at the time.  Mrs. Paden said that she had Wendy at the Township to look up the information on this home and no information was found on sewage.  Mr. Rae said that we would have to send a sewage enforcement officer from Washington County out there to check it out. 
Mr. Lavalla make a motion to adjourn at approximately 8:56 pm, Mrs. Voelker made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Dr. Pensis; Motion carried.  

Respectfully submitted, 

___________________________

Tim Seech, Secretary


